SLMC 

Monthly General Membership Meeting 

Monday, February 19, 2007

President Silvas called the February membership meeting to order at 7:31 p.m.

All present were lead in an opening prayer by Chaplain, Nat Chavez and then joined Boot Chumbley in reciting the pledge of allegiance to our nation’s flag.  

New members and guest were asked to come forward and be recognized. Nine visitors introduced themselves to the membership and each announced who had invited them to the meeting.    

President Silvas next read off a list of ten members celebrating their birthdays in February and invited all those present to come to the front of the room for a birthday song and to receive seven free Big Buck raffle chances. 

Next, those members who had enjoyed the delicious flanken rib steak supper offered a round of applause for head chef George Delgado and his cooking team made up of Oscar Uresti, Mike Perez, Eric Johnson, Richard Camero, and Art Garcia.   
Minutes of the previous monthly membership meeting were read and copies distributed by Club Secretary, David Keller. There being no corrections President Silvas declared the minutes approved as read. President Silvas also announced that future meeting minutes would be posted on our new SLMC Internet website prior to our meetings to allow the membership an opportunity to review them in advance and be prepared to correct and approve without a vocal reading at each meeting.        

Copies of the January Treasurer’s report were distributed and presented by Greg Shean. He noted a year-to-date profit of $1,166.73, which was only $550 short of expected budget. He also discussed future meeting menus through August. There being no questions or corrections received regarding the Treasurer’s report President Silvas announced it approved as presented.        

Next, our Club’s correspondence, received since the last meeting, was distributed and reviewed by Secretary David Keller. He noted two thank you letters from donation recipients, five letters seeking financial assistance, thirteen student invitations to the participate in the Gerlach auction, and two corporate checks for Wild Game Dinner table reservations. Several other miscellaneous communications were also noted. Interested members seeking additional details were invited to visit with the Secretary after the meeting.   

Because of the extensive Wild Game Dinner reports to be received at this meeting President Silvas announced that no guest speaker had been planned this month.  

Old Business:
Regarding an Audit committee chairman, Rico Silvas indicated he had been approached by a member interested in learning about the duties of this position. More information would follow.

“Feed the Homeless under the Bridge Project” Chairman Don O’Brien reported the January 28th completion of our newest men’s club activity where one hundred homeless citizens were fed. He thanked several members and their families including Gregg, Gloria and Jason Shean, Gilbert Ortiz, Joe and Gabe Pina, and R.C. Contreras for making this event both successful and gratifying to all participants and encouraged more members to take an active part in the future years.        

Regarding the efforts to “Establish Written Procedures for the Club’s response following Member Deaths”, Chaplain Nat Chavez announced that an action plan was drafted and would soon be finished. He also reminded members of the upcoming 40 days of lent. 

Chairman of the committee to establish a 501c Entity Don O’Brien announced that due to the WGD no new committee action had taken place.     

President Silvas reported that a committee made up of R.C. Contreras, Duffy Bowman, Don Jungman, and himself had participated in the Gerlach Livestock Auction and provided support in the amount of $2,500. 

There being no new business brought before the membership President Silvas called for reports from appointed officials.  

Budget/Finance – Larry Ridder – no report

Chaplain – Nat Chavez – no report

Family Center Officer – John McCauley reminded members of the scheduled Feb. 20 8am WGD woodcutting activity. 

Inventory Control – Steve Kelly invited all members to help on Saturday Feb. 17 at a WGD work party. Cleaning and repair of equipment and an inventory is needed to be performed on the SLMC storeroom supplies and equipment. Start time 9a.m.   

Membership – Eric Johnson announced a new printed roster was available and asked all present to review and report any corrections. He also stated he had opened the Club’s first Internet website www.saintlukemensclub.com  and invited all members to visit it for information about upcoming events and to catch up on past club activities.   

Parliamentarian – Steve Chumbley – no report

Reports by standing committees:
Audit – None

Christian Services – Alfredo Avila asked members to pray for John Kotzur, Micky Carle (leg operation), Raul Campbell, and Emilio Rojo. He also announced Izzy Chapa was back up and running and thanked everyone for past prayers.    

Telephone Calling – Marvin Berg stated that past member and one of our early founders Joe Doyle had passed away.  

Scholarships – Alex Flores – No report

    Life Time – Terry Sparrow – No report

 Entertainment – Mike Perez reminded every member of their responsibility to help at the upcoming March 3rd - Wild Game Dinner.

Special Projects – Ralf Meneses reported that this committee had reviewed and approved three donations: 

1. $200 for St. Luke’s Youth Ministry for an event on Feb. 3rd at Laser Quest. 

2. $200 St. Luke’s Sports Complex Sign honoring Fr. Cashin.

3. Small amount to cover the food delivered for the “Club’s Under the Bridge Event” 

Ralf also announced that the deadline for WGD request for funds will be May 15.   

Public Relations – Everett Elstak stated he would be working with St. Luke’s to link our new club Internet website to their website.    

Wild Game Dinner – RC Contreras began by reminding all members present that only 11 days remained before the next WGD. During these days the following activities would take place: #1.-  2/20 annual woodcutting, # 2. – 2/21 Sausage making party, and #3. - 2/22 St. Paul’s walkthrough. RC also invited members to visit with Joey Groff after the meeting to pickup some of the 440 $50 Big Buck tickets for sale. He went on to invite members to see Felipe Gonzales and sign up as raffle ticket sellers during the WGD. Next he reported that Alex Flores had informed him that only two $700 corporate tables remained unsold and 26 of those sold have already paid in full. RC also publicly thanked Joe Pena, and Don O’Brien for their efforts with the Prize Acquisition Committee following the loss of Gene Gray. He invited Joe Pina to deliver a report on the auction items selected. Joe provided a preview of the evening’s auction items and the changes from last year. Lastly, RC reminded everyone to be responsible and drink with care and remember to have fun.        

Comments or announcements for the good of the club? 

1. Homer Fetzer – The 2007 Habitat Home funds have been raised and the volunteers would be called to confirm their work days starting next week. The build will take place 3/23-5/12.  

2. John Donallan - announced a church blood drive 3/18 and notified members that Charles Cifone’s heath was better.  

Raffle prize drawings: 6 Big Buck tickets were awarded members 
1. Rico Silvas

2. Robert Drumm, Joey Groff

3. Charlie Urbanowich, Charlie Collazo, Daniel Lozano

4. Alex Flores, Mike Rivas, Robert Drumm, Jose Gomez

5. John Donnellan, David Keller, Robert Drumm, Ben Olenick, Daniel Lozano

6. Greg Shean, Charlie Eckert, Jose Gomez, Fred Wood, Charlie Collazo 

Motion to adjourn meeting was provided by Alex Flores, seconded by many and approved by all at 8:35 p.m. followed by a closing prayer lead by Chaplain Nat Chavez.

Dinner sales raised $455, and raffle tickets raised $307 for the club.   

____________________



___________________

David Keller





Richard “Rico” Silvas

Secretary 





President  

SLMC Executive Meeting

February 12, 2007

Communications Received 

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

1. Children’s Bereavement Center – 2006 Statement for $500 contributed 7/16/06

2. St. Luke’s Youth Ministry email thanks for $200 donation for Feb 3 lock-in event. 

Correspondence –  Support Request   

1. Guadalupe Home – general solicitation letter

2. Baptist Child & Family Services – Event Invitation 2/10 – general solicitation 

3. San Antonio State School – Little Miss SASS Fiesta 2007 Contest – general solicitation 

4. Seton Home for pregnant women - grant request $2000

5. Presentation/Brigidine Sisters Retirement Fund fund raiser dinner/dance 3/25/07 

Correspondence Miscellaneous 

1. Gerlach Livestock Auction 13 letters from students:

Matt Boor, Alex Blue Jr., Kelsie Stone, Matt Randel, Katelynne Brown, 

Cody Brown, Chad Brieger, Tanner Brieger, Aubrey Brieger, Anissa Mumson, Lorenzo Somohano,Brianna Somohano, Madison Louden  

2. Gerlach Auction official invitation  

3. Draft Tex – service receipt 1/15/07 for beer tap cleaning and inspection.

4. Cross Trail Outfitters – annual contribution statement receipt.

5. Bexar County Detention Ministries – letter of intro and survey from new Director 

6. St. Luke’s Fiesta Finale – April 29th invitation and booth registration form 

7. WGD Reservation $800 – Basic Industries – W.T. Hough Jr.

8. WGD Reservation $800 – Arthur Dietel 

9. Invoice from Walter Gerlach Livestock Show - $2,800

10. Seton Home Newsletter

11. Chase Paymentech $27.50 monthly statement 

Additional Received Since Executive Meeting February 12, 2007

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

None

Correspondence –  Support Request   

     None


Correspondence Miscellaneous

None
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